

2017 年临武冬季教师招聘考试

(时间: 120分, 满分: 100分)

英语学科知识模拟题

郴州华图 0735-8880830

—, <u>F</u>	丰 坝选择	(1-10 小尟	1.5	5 分,满分 15	分)			
阅读	下列各题,	从各题所	给的 A,B,C 耳	页中选出最佳	答案,并在答	题卡上将该项	页涂黑。	
() 1.An	drew,	18-year-ol	d boy, wrote a	lot of bestselle	rs.		
	A.an		B. a	C.the	D.	「填		
() 2	by 31-y	ear-old Damie	n Chazelle, "L	a La Land" wo	n a lot of Gol	den Globe	;
	awa	ards.				1/4		
	A. Di	rect	B. Directing	C. To dir	ect D. Di	irected		
() 3.	The film v	von all its se	ven nominatio	inc inc	lude best mo	tion pictu	ıre in
come	dy or musi	cal.						
	A. v	who	B. what	C. which	D. tha	at		
() 4. W	hen you ha	ve dinner	friends, yo	u will often not	ice someone p	paying mo	ore
	att	tention to h	is mobile phor	ne.				
	A. to		B. of	C.wit	h l	D. by		
() 5. U	Jsing	he knew abo	ut farming an	d working with	ı iron, Mr. Gr	een inven	ıted a
plow 1	that made	farming ear	sier.					
	A. w	hat	B. which	C. how	D. wł	10		
() 6.Ac	cording to	the Harlows, th	he basic	_of a baby's lo	ve for its mot	her is trus	t.
	A. q	uantity	B. quantum	n C. quality	D. qu	andary		
() 7. —	How do yo	ou like the boo	ok?				
	_	, th	e book isn'	t interesting	enough, thou	igh lots of	famous	have
recom	mended it	as a good	one.					
	A. To	be honest		B. That's t	o say			
	C. Ge	nerally spe	aking	D. I'm not	sure			
() 8. If	you want to	see the mana	ger tomorrow	afternoon, mak	e sure he is _	ahead o	of
time.								

教师交流 QQ 群 597152941



	A. approachabl	e B.com	venient	C.available	D.accessible	
()) 9. —Who is the	girl over the	re? Is it Ca	thy's sister?		
	— No, it	be her. H	Ier sister is	much taller.		
	A. may no	B.mustn't	C. can't	D. needr	ı't	
())10 the cl	nain showed n	o sign of c	leclining, it w	as generally in an unh	ealthy state.
	A. Although	B. But	C. W	hen	D. That	
二、 完刑	形填空(11-20 /	、题,每小题	1.5 分,剂	满分 15 分)		
阅读下面	短文,从各题的	 行给的四个选	项中,选	出最佳选项。		
Calif	fornia condors are	e North Amer	rica's large	st birds, 11	wind-length of up	to 3 meters.
In the 198	80s, electrical lin	es and lead po	oisoning 12	2 drove t	hem to dying out. Nov	w, electric
shock train	ning and medical	l treatment are	e helping to	o rescue these	big birds.	
In the	e late 1980s, the	last few cond	lors were 1	.3from t	he wild, and there are	now more th
an 150 fly	ving over Californ	nia and nearb	y Arizona,	Utah and Baj	a in Mexico.	
Elect	trical lines have b	oeen killing th	nem off. "A	As they go in	o rest for the night, th	ey just don't
see the po	ower lines," says	Bruce Rideou	ıt of San D	Diego Zoo. Th	eir wings can bridge t	he gap betwe
en lines, re	esulting in electr	ocution if the	y touch tw	o lines at onc	2.	
So sc	cientists have cor	ne up with a	shocking i	dea. Tall pole	s, placed in large train	ing areas, tea
chthe b	oirds to stay	clear of	electric	al lines	by giving them	a painful
14 ur	ndeadly electric s	shock. Before	the training	ng was 15	_, 66% of set-freed co	ndors died of
electrocut	tion. This has no	w dropped to	18%.			
Le	ead poisonous ha	s proved mor	e 16 t	o deal with.	When condors eat dead	d bodies of ot
her anima	lls containing lea	d, they 17	large q	uantities of le	ad. This affects their	nervous syste
ms and ab	pility to produce	baby birds, ar	nd can lead	l to kidney(肾) failures and death. S	So condors wi
th high lev	vels of lead are s	ent to Los Ar	ngeles Zoo	, 18 they	are treated with calci	um EDTA, a
19	that removes lea	d from the blo	ood over so	everal days. Т	his work is starting to	pay off. The
annual	death rate for	adult condor	s has dro	opped from	38% in 2000 to 5.4	1% in 2011.
Rideout's	team thinks that	the Californi	a condors'	average surv	ival time in the wild i	s now just un
der eight y	years. "20	these measure	es are not e	effective forev	ver, they are vital for n	low," he says.
"They are	e truly good birds	s that are wor	th every ef	fort we put in	to recovering them."	



() 11. A. of	B. by	C. with	D. to
() 12. A. nearly	B. hardly	C. clearly	D. easily
() 13. A. take	B. taking	C. taken	D. took
() 14. A.and	B. or	C. but	D. with
() 15. A. seen	B. introduced	C. produced	D. felt
()16. A. easy	B. right	C. difficult	D. wrong
()17. A. express	B. absorb	C. offer	D. tell
()18. A.when	B. why	C. which	D. where
()19. A. chemise	B. chemist	C. chemical	D. chemistry
()20. A.If	B. Although	C. Why	D. When
三、	阅读理解(2分一题,》	满分 40 分)	R	

When my brother and I were young, my mom would take us on Transportation Days.

It goes like this: You can't take any means of transportation more than once. We would start from home, walking two blocks to the rail station. We'd take the train into the city center, then a bus, switching to the train, then maybe a taxi. We always considered taking a horse carriage in the historic district, but we didn't like the way the horses were treated, so we never did. At the end of the day, we took the subway to our closest station, where Mom's friend was waiting to give us a ride home—our first car ride of the day.

The good thing about Transportation Days is not only that Mom taught us how to get around. She was born to be <u>multimodal</u>. She understood that depending on cars only was a failure of imagination and, above all, a failure of confidence—the product of a childhood not spent exploring subway tunnels.

Once you learn the route map and step with certainty over the gap between the train and the platform, nothing is frightening anymore. New cities are just light-rail lines to be explored. And your personal car, if you have one, becomes just one more tool in the toolbox—and often an inadequate one, limiting both your mobility and your wallet.

On Transportation Days, we might stop for lunch on Chestnut Street or buy a new book or toy, but the transportation was the point. First, it was exciting enough to watch the world speed by 郴州华图 0735-8880830 教师交流 QQ 群 597152941

from the train window. As I got older, my mom helped me unlock the mysteries that would otherwise have paralyzed my first attempts to do it myself: How do I know where to get off? How do I know how much it costs? How do I know when I need tickets, and where to get them? What track, what line, which direction, where's the stop, and will I get wet when we go under the river?

I'm writing this right now on an airplane, a means we didn't try on our Transportation Days and, we now know, the dirtiest and most polluting of them all. My flight routed me through Philadelphia. My multimodal mom met me for dinner in the airport. She took a train to meet me.

- 21. What will the author do on Transportation Days?
- A. Take a car
- B. Take the train twice.
- C. Buy more than one toy.
- D. Take more than one transportation means.
- 22. Which of the following transportation means the author did not take in the second paragraph?
 - A. Bus
 - B. Train
 - C. Taxi
 - D. Horse
 - 23. The underlined word "multimodal" (in Para. 3) means_____.
 - A. Paralyzed
 - B. Obsolete
 - C. Various
 - D. Solid
 - 24. What is the main purpose of this passage?
 - A. To encourage people to try more ways to do things.
 - B. To show his love for mom.
 - C. To memorize his childhood.
 - D. To prove that he loves taking transportation means.



When Mary Moore began her high school in 1951, her mother told her, "Be sure and take a typing course so when this show business thing doesn't work out, you'll have something to rely on." Mary responded in typical teenage fashion. From that moment on, "the very last thing I ever thought about doing was taking a typing course," she recalls.

The show business thing worked out, of course. In her career, Mary won many awards. Only recently, when she began to write *Growing Up Again*, did she regret ignoring her mom," I don't know how to use a computer," she admits.

Unlike her 1995 autobiography, After All, her second book is less about life as an award-winning actress and more about living with diabetes (糖尿病). All the money from the book is intended for the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation (JDRF), an organization she serves as international chairman. "I felt there was a need for a book like this," she says." I didn't want to lecture, but I wanted other diabetics to know that things get better when we're self-controlled and do our part in managing the disease."

But she hasn't always practiced what she teaches. In her book, she describes that awful day, almost 40 years ago, when she received two pieces of life-changing news. First, she had lost the baby she was carrying, and second, tests showed that she had diabetes. In a childlike act, she left the hospital and treated herself to a box of doughnuts. Years would pass before she realized she had to grow up ---again---and take control of her diabetes, not let it control her. Only then did she kick her three-pack-a-day cigarette habit, overcome her addiction to alcohol, and begin to follow a balanced diet.

Although her disease has affected her eyesight and forced her to the sidelines of the dance floor, she refuses to fall into self-pity. "Everybody on earth can ask, 'why me?' about something or other," she insists. "It doesn't do any good. No one is <u>immune</u> to heartache, pain, and disappointments. Sometimes we can make things better by helping others. I've come to realize the importance of that as I've grown up this second time. I want to speak out and be as helpful as I can be."

- 25. Why Mary's mother wanted her to take a typing course?
- A. Her mother hoped that she would learn how to use computers.
- B. Her mother thought she was not clever enough to learn the show business.
- C. Her mother hoped that she would have something to rely on once her show business 郴州华图 0735-8880830 教师交流 QQ 群 597152941



failed.

- D. Her mother wanted her to be a computer technician.
- 26. Why did Mary write less about life but more about living with diabetes?
- A. Because she wants encourage patients with diabetes to be self-controlled and keep a balanced diet.
 - B. Because she regrets not taking the typing course.
 - C. Because she did not want to memorize his life again.
 - D. Because she hopes his book can draw more people's attention in this way.
 - 27. What does the underlined word "immune" mean in the 5th paragraph?
 - A. attractive
 - B. addicted
 - C. can escape from
 - D. sensitive
 - 28. What is Mary's attitude towards diabetes?
 - A. positive

B. pessimistic

C. negative

D. indifferent

 \mathbf{C}

Every year when summer is coming, many families start thinking of where to spend this summer vacation. How about yours? Have you ever thought of going to London, the first city to have hosted the modern Olympic Games three times?

If you plan to go to the capital of the UK, don't just visit famous landmarks such as Big Ben, the London Eye and Buckingham Palace. Here are some other places for families with kids to have fun in the UK's biggest city during the holidays.

For visitors who are interested in sea animals, The Sea Life London Aquarium can be another choice. The aquarium is on the south bank of Thames River, a short walk from the London Eye. The Sea Life London Aquarium opens a window under the sea and makes visitors of all ages have a close look at everything from seahorses to sharks.

The British Museum in London is one of the world's greatest Museums of human history and 郴州华图 0735-8880830 教师交流 QQ 群 597152941



A. Stories

culture. Every year it draws thousands of visitors from all over the world. However, if you'd like to bring back happy children memories, Museum of Childhood is a place you can't miss. The Museum offers all kinds of free activities every day, including storytelling, arts, tours and treasure hunts to bring joy to kids of all ages. There are also many amazing Childhood-related things such as doll houses and teddy bears.

London has a lot more for you to explore. Just go for it. You have nothing to lose but lots to get.

29.	Where	is	the	Sea	Life	London.	Aquarium?	
-----	-------	----	-----	-----	------	---------	-----------	--

A. In London. B. On the

B. On the north bank of Thames River.

D. Treasure hunts

C. Near the London Eye. D. On the south bank of Rhine River

30. How many places of interest in London does the writer advise except the landmarks?

C. Hide-and-Seek

A. 1 B. 2 C. 3 D. 4

31. What free activities are NOT included in Museum of Childhood?

32. Which of the following statement is TRUE?

B. Tours

A. London is the first city to hold the modern Olympic Games.

B. The Sea Life London Aquarium is under the sea.

C. The author advises not to go to the British Museum.

D. The author mainly recommends some places for children to have fun in London.

D

The new head of Ant Financial's international operations hopes to one day offer its Alipay ewallet services to European consumers, after signing deals on Tuesday with four financial groups that will allow its 450m Chinese customers to pay for more goods in the region.

"120m Chinese travellers went abroad in 2015 and that's growing at 18 per cent a year. The vast majority of whom use Alipay," Doug Feagin told the *Financial Times* after signing deals with BNP Paribas in France, Barclays in the UK, UniCredit in Italy and SIX Group in Switzerland.

"The first part of our international mission is enabling them to buy things with Alipay," Mr Feagin said.

Alipay, owned by Ant Financial, the payments affiliate of China's Alibaba ecommerce group, 郴州华图 0735-8880830 数师交流 QQ 群 597152941



will now be able to offer its customers the ability to use its popular ewallet to pay for goods at more than 930,000 merchants across Europe.

Mr Feagin said the group was rapidly adding to its banking and retail partnerships in Europe and the US, where it is already working with payment providers such as Ingenico, First Data, Worldpay and Verifone. The company has also signed a deal with Uber to allow its Chinese customers to pay using Alipay globally.

Alipay processes about 250m transactions a day and supports more than 2m Chinese retail businesses. The obvious next step is to offer its payment services to international consumers, rather than simply to Chinese travellers and expats.

"We want to expand the user base into different markets and are evaluating how to do that," said Mr Feagin. "In some markets we think we can do that organically by offering the Alipay app, but in others we are doing it through partnerships."

33. The first paragraph serves as a(n)					
A. conclusion B. assumption C. introduction D. prediction					
34. How many European companies has Ant Financial signed agreement with					
A. Three B. Four C. Five D. Six					
35. Which of the statement is NOT TRUE according to the passage?					
A. Ant Financial affiliates in China's Alibaba ecommerce group.					
B. Alipay is internationalizing.					
C. They sign deals with foreign groups to enable the use of Alipay overseas.					
D. Alipay is now able to used for goods at more than 930,000 merchants.					
36. Which can be the best title of this passage?					
A. Alipay, an internaional ewallet					
B. Alipay signs deals for expansion in Europe					
C. We can use alipay in Europe now					

D. Alipay, Conquer the world

E

in your life. Every day in our work, we are inspired by the people we meet doing extraordinary things to improve the world. 38 We're not saying that everyone needs to contribute their lives to the poor. Your lives are busy enough doing homework, playing sports, making friends, seeking after your dreams. But we do think that you can live a more powerful life when you devote some of your time and energy to something much larger than yourself. 39 Volunteer or, if you can, contribute a little money to a cause. Whatever you do, don't be a bystander. 40 You may have the opportunity to make your biggest difference when you're older. Our own experience working together on health, development, and energy the last twenty years has been one of the most rewarding parts of our lives. It has changed who we are and continues to fuel our optimism about how much the lives of the poorest people will improve in the years ahead. A. But why not start now? B. Still others may simply enjoy being outdoors and close to plants. C. If you could have one superpower, what would it be? D. They have a different kind of superpower that all of us possess: the power to make a difference in the lives of others. E. Get involved. F. Find an issue you are interested in and learn more. G. It just requires a little knowledge. 四、语法填空(1分一空,共10分) 41. S_____ competition was 42.____ (identify) as an important shaping force as early as in 1918. But more 43. r_____, researchers have found many ways 44. _____ brothers and sisters are a 45._____(last) force in each others' lives. Dr. Annette Henderson says firstborn children pick up vocabulary 46._____(quick) than their siblings. The reason for this might be that the 47. l children aren't getting the same one-on-one time with parents. But that doesn't mean that the younger children have problems 48. _____ language development.

Later-borns don't enjoy that much talking time with parents, but instead they harvest lessons from

bigger brothers and sisters, 49. 1_____ entire phrases and 50. g_____ an understanding of social concepts such as the difference between "I" and "me".

五、书面表达(共20分)

根据写作要点和要求完成作文。

随着因特网的发展,智能机取代了传统的老人机。智能机除了便捷的优点,还给用户们提供了不同的娱乐方式。因此人们花费了很多时间在使用智能机上。请对此现象发表你的看法,写一篇英文作文。字数在 150 词左右。